Meeting Highlights -November 2020

The meeting was called to order by President Dennis. A roll call was taken with Board Member Dick K., absent.

Treasurer Norb gave the treasurers report for October and it was accepted as read.

Activities: The Thanksgiving turkey dinner has been canceled due to uncertainty over Covid-19 and the local and State regulations. The campers will be having a Pot-Luck dinner that day for the people at camp.
The Christmas Cheer will not be held this year. We are planning on having the meeting at the Quality Inn if it is permitted but we will not have the toy drive or canned food drive that day. If you want to donate to the Toys-for-Tots there are donation boxes at most restaurants and bars in the city.
The New Year eve party will not be held this year however a group of campers are planning a Pot-Luck.
Little Delbert Days has been cancelled.

Claims: Dan announced that there were Piles of Dirt out at the Common Dig Site on claim 3A and we will be having a common dig this weekend (11/7) at the bonded area starting at 7:00 AM. The space around the piles is very limited so there will be no vehicle parking around the holes.  He announced that the bonded area which is just a couple acres is closed with the exception of the common dig weekend however the rest of the 30acre claim 3A is open anytime. Bring your own food and water. He mentioned that the bond has been renewed on our bonded area.

Base Camp: The propane system at the Fran Lowell building has been repaired with all new lines leading to the generator, water heater and the building. A&B installed the lines and a new regulator after Gil and his crew dug up the lines and found the old iron pipe rusted and leaking. The system is back up with only a slight amount of backfill remaining. Roy announced that we have 6 spaces still available. 
The rabbits and rodents have been chewing up the water hoses to get at the water, so if you use the hose please return it up high where they can’t reach them.
The plastic recycle is for water bottles and soda bottles only. No milk bottles or oil bottles or any other plastic materials.

Newsletter: Send any ads or interesting items to Bruce. If you need a name tag or had previously ordered one and haven’t received it please see Bruce. Also send any pictures you might have from recent club activities.

Old Business: None

 New Business: Nominations
President: Mort Allen
Vice President: Dennis Lusby
Treasurer: Norb Kiesling
Board: James Rixie, Franklin McCullough, Bruce Miller, Gil Whitney, Roy Lohrengel, Harvey Crow.

Nominations will be open again at the next meeting. Election will be held at the January meeting.


The meeting was adjourned.
